
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  8 November 2018 

Dear Parents 
We had a surprise visit this week from Mrs Nicholls!  She popped in to let 
us know that she is moving up country and wanted to say a final goodbye 
to staff and pupils.  Mrs Nicholls was delighted that most of the children  
remembered her and commented on how lovely your displays were.  We 
wish her well as she starts her new life closer to her family. 
Despite the forecast, our footballers managed to play 2 excellent games 
this week against St Erme School and Mithian School.  The team played an  
excellent level of football and showed some great team spirit so keep up 
the good work. 
The rain has meant that some outdoor playtimes have been limited and I 
am still amazed that some children do not have a sturdy waterproof coat 
with them.  We do not have enough spare coats for everyone so please 
make sure you send your child with a warm waterproof coat each day. 
We have a new violin teacher starting with us since Mrs Hewitt is on mater-
nity leave.  There will be NO lesson next week but then Miss Neal will be 
coming into school during the normal slot. 
Next week, KS2 children (years 3,4,5 and 6) will be taking part in the re-
arranged lantern workshop.  Please remember to come into school in your 
old clothes on Thursday!  The City of Lights letters are going home to KS2 
children so please make sure you read this important information and re-
turn your consent form to the office. 
We are still waiting for quite a few cinema reply slips so if you still have 
your at home, please fill it out and return it on Monday.  (We need to con-
firm with the coach company how many seats are required!) 
Mrs Holmes would like to thank the children for supporting the Poppy Shop 
this year—it has been a big success.  This Sunday marks the 100th        
anniversary of the ending of WW1 and Mr Wilkinson is coming into school 
for a special assembly on Friday.  Mr Wilkinson is a former governor of the 
school and has links to the armed forces as well as the local history of the 
Gwennap war memorial. 
Enjoy your weekend. 
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

9 November 
Remembrance  

Assembly 
 

Friends Disco 
6pm in the Hall 

 
15 November 

Lantern workshop for 
KS2 children 

 
16 November 

Children in Need Day 
 

20 November 
Cinema Trip Day 

 
21 November 

City of Lights Parade 
 

4 December 
Class 3 Museum Day 

 
9 December 

Frogpool Chapel  
Carol Service 

 
10 December 

KS1 Christmas  
Performance
(afternoon) 

 
11 December 

KS1 Christmas 
Performance 

(evening) 
 

12 December 
Christmas Dinner Day 

 
14 December 

Friends Christmas Fair 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 

Delilah 
Willow 

Daniel 
Isabelle 

Harry 
Sofia 
Harry 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

133 136 147 



 

Children in Need Day 
Friday 16 November 2018 

 
The School Council will be holding a ‘Spotacular’ Day to raise money 
for Children in Need.  It will be a non-uniform day but please wear 
something spotty!  This could be something simple like a head band or 
‘dots’ added to a jumper or t-shirt. 
 
Each class are planning their own 'Spotacular' activities and we are  
going to hold a 'Spotacular' cake sale after school. If you can donate 
some cakes please hand them into reception on that morning. 
 
A donation of £1 would be great and don’t forget to bring some money 
for the cake stall! 
 
 

TRURO CITY OF LIGHTS 
WEDNESDAY 21 NOVEMBER 2018 

 
All the car parks will be open and the Park & Ride 

will be in full operation.  
The road closures in the centre of the city will be in 

place on a phased basis from 3pm so plan your 
journey in! 

 
Please note that there will be NO after school clubs 

on Wednesday 21 November 2018. 



   Follow us on Twitter! 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

Will you support Archie? 

Archie Thomson in Class 3 saw a television piece about the work of both WaterAid and 

SightSavers.  These charities work with the African population to help provide either fresh 

drinking water to communities, or help fund operations for people affected by 

sight problems.  Sometimes a small operation will save the eyesight of a person . 

Archie has a blue collection box (on Reception) and would be delighted if you 

could pop some money into it!  The collecting box will be here until the end of 

term when it will then be counted and paid to the charities.  

What a wonderful idea Archie—well done and let’s hope you raise lots of money. 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/


Breakfast Club 

Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   
Please book your child’s place in advance. 

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: First child £2 per morning; siblings £1 per morning    
Without breakfast: First child £1 per morning; siblings 50p per morning  

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c 12th November 2018 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Guitars Mr Collington Payment per term 

 Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

 Class 3 Homework 
Club 

Mrs Turner 12.30pm-12.55pm 

 Sports Club 
Years 1, 2 and 3 

PAFC 3pm-4pm 

 Sports fixtures 
As advised 

Mr Barnard As advised 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Year 6 librarians 12.30—12.50pm 

 Create Club 
Years 1 and 2 

Miss Palmer 3pm-4pm 

 Art Club 
Years 3,4, 5 and 6 

Mrs Turner and Mr Barnard  3pm-4pm 

WEDNESDAY NO Violins this 
week 

Miss Neal Payment per term 

 Woodwind Miss Sampson Payment per term 

 Drums Mr Robinson Payment per term 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Recorders Ms Hawken  

 Library Club Year 6 librarians 12.30—12.50pm 

 NO Sports Club 
this week 

Mrs Turner and Mr Barnard  3pm-4pm 

Please make sure your child has signed up and has a place at after school clubs. 
Reception children will be able to start after school clubs from the Spring Term. 


